
April 1, 2022      Sent via E-Mail: minister.mto@ontario.ca 

The Honourable Caroline Mulroney 
Minister of Transportation 
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8 

Dear Minister Mulroney, 

RE:  REQUEST TO REVIEW AIRPORT ROAD AND HIGHWAY 9 INTERSECTION 

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on March 29, 2022, Council adopted a 
resolution requesting the Ministry of Transportation review opportunities to install advanced left turn 
signals at the intersection of Airport Road and Highway 9 within the Town of Caledon.  

The resolution read as follows: 

Whereas the intersection of Airport Road and Highway 9 often experiences significant traffic 
congestion of vehicles, particularly during rush hour and in the summer months;  

Whereas traffic congestion will increase over time within the Town of Caledon and 
surrounding areas as the population grows;     

Whereas the Ministry of Transportation is responsible for managing the traffic signaling 
infrastructure at the subject intersection;   

Now therefore be it resolved that the Ministry of Transportation be requested to review 
opportunities to install advanced left turn signals at the intersection of Airport Road and 
Highway 9 to alleviate traffic congestion travelling north and west bound during peak times. 

For more information regarding this request, please contact Arash Olia, Manager, Transportation 
Engineering for the Town of Caledon directly by e-mail to arash.olia@caledon.ca or by phone at 
905.584.2272 ext. 4073.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We looked forward to your response and next steps. 

Sincerely,  

Allan Thompson 
Mayor  

Cc: Arash Olia, Manager, Transportation Engineering, Town of Caledon arash.olia@caledon.ca 
Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General / MPP Dufferin-Caledon, Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org 
Aretha Adams, Regional Clerk and Director of Administration, Region of Peel, 
Aretha.Adams@peelregion.ca  
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